## HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES

## EDUCATION COMMITTEE

## Minutes

The ninth meeting of the Education Committee convened at 3:05 P.M., February 7, 1963 in Room 522 with Chairman Bower presiding. Representative Dreiling was absent; Messrs. Lill, McCall, and Vogel had been previously excused.

The Chair appointed a subcommittee consisting of Messrs. Finney (Chairman), Casado, Lill, Nesmith, Committee members and Messrs. Doyen, Joseph and Slocum, non-members.

Mr. Kenneth Sharp, representing the Kansas Rural Schools Association, reported to the members his association's views of the new proposed unification bill.

Mr. Howard Woodworth, representing Kansas Community Schools Association, reported to the members his organization's opinions of the new proposed unification bill.

Mr. M. R. McGhehey, Executive Director of the Kansas Association of Kansas School Boards, reported to the members his association's reactions to the proposed unification bill.

Mr. L. A. Dubbs reported to the members his views of the proposed unification bill and invited members to use his experience and printed study which he had had previously distributed to them.

Upon motion of Mr. Nesmith, the meeting adjourned at 4:10 P.M.

Respectfully submitted

Chairman